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INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE FROM THE BRANCH
HELP US TO HELP YOU !

Please remember that almost all Branch Officers and Stewards are volunteers and have a primary responsibility for carrying out their own jobs – it is not always possible to drop everything to attend to a request from a member. Where there are no workplace stewards response times will be slower so it is in the member’s interests to ensure that they elect stewards to represent them in the workplace.

If you have a query regarding terms and conditions, disciplinary or grievance issues the following procedure should be adopted:

· Ask your Line Manager or Personnel Department, or check your terms & conditions manual – often a query can be answered without having to refer it on.

· If your Line Manager or Personnel Department cannot (or will not) answer your query or you think the information is inaccurate, contact your workplace steward. Your steward will try to deal with your query or will seek advice from one of the Branch Service & Conditions Officers.

· If you have no workplace steward or have difficulty in contacting them contact the UNISON Office – 01224 620624. In most cases (depending on the urgency of your situation) your query will be passed to the most relevant steward or officer.

· In all cases, the person dealing with your query will contact you, either with the answer to your problem or to obtain further information from you. Depending on the urgency of your situation you may not get an immediate response.

· The person who takes the lead role in dealing with your query is responsible for advising you of any progress. On occasion, that person may have to pass your query to another steward, branch officer or the service conditions officer.  If this happens you should be advised who will be taking the lead role.

· If your request is urgent (e.g. suspension or notice of disciplinary action) do not leave things until the last minute – the more notice we have the better able we are to deal with your problem.

FINALLY THE BRANCH IS ALWAYS SEEKING TO INCREASE THE NUMBER OF STEWARDS – IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BECOMING A STEWARD – PLEASE CONTACT YOUR BRANCH SECRETARY – OR TELEPHONE 01224  620624
